MINUTES OF FISHERMOSS PSC MEETING 
HELD ON 26th April 2022 @ 19:00 
	Attendees:
	Margaret Ferguson (MF)

Chris Carter (CC)

Lobke Starr-Vaanholt (LSV)
Dawn Anderson (DA)

Amanda Stephen (AS)

Eli Gergieva (EG)
Kelly Forest (KF)

Hazel Willox (HW)

Claire Alexander (CA)

Claire Clibborn (CCl)
Michelle Murphy (MM) 

Mrs. McRae

Susan Bryson


	Apologies:
	Victoria Tait 
Marianne McKessar 

Allyson Miller

Angela Purves
Zarina Dogma 
Catherine Middleton
Natalie Monroe



	Item
	Discussion
	Actions

	1.
	Welcome (CC)
	

	
	CC welcomed everyone to the meeting, thanked everyone for attending. 
Statement from council (Christine):

Take cautious approach to fundraising activity due to rise in cost of living – which is why fundraising has been at a low level this year


	

	2.
	Previous minutes (CC)
	

	
	Minutes will be emailed and any amendments will be made and then signed off. CC asks if minutes need to be uploaded to website. Secretary to send to Jacqui who will upload to webpage. 

	CC to email minutes out and LSV to send minutes to Jacqui


	3.
	Head Teacher update (MF)
	

	
	April newsletter has gone out end of term, with info on fun stuff going on at school and weekly family Friday updates.
Excited about Eco Schools adventure as already shared, Thursday 9th June. Community clean up. More info coming out. Fisher moss family event. 

All children have done environmental review and one thing that came up all classes would like £20 per class to buy grow bags to plant plants. Going forward would like fixed containers. Some donated from men shed, prison services in past. Were wood and difficult to maintain, so looking for more sustainable planters, possibly with bench attached. Total £220 requested. 
Another thing that came up from reviews was the idea of getting a sort of shelter in the playground for reading, ‘quiet space’. Not explored the details yet, but something that will be discussed with children and looking at costs. If Aberdeenshire Council again does participatory budgeting the idea of a shelter would sit well. Not urgent requests, but something to think about for future.

Another idea is around a path at the bottom of the agility trail to various containers, which would be a minor job that parents may be able to help out with. Things to look forward to for next year. 

Cluster reading blether event had very low attendance and MF keen to know any feedback on ideas on why attendance may have been so low and what could be done to improve it. 
PSC notice board that used to be on nursery was taken down for new build nursery. Keen to relocate to wall near the steps and public path so that visible to everyone. In the middle it has a glass fronted bit to add sheets, but lock is broken and needs replacement lock. Janitor happy to do this, but needs key. As far as people are aware there is only one key, so will get in touch with Darren Robertson to ask for it. Everyone agrees to go ahead and happy with the location. 


	Janitor (Arthur) to source lock and put board up once ready

CA will get in touch with Darren to see if we can get it – Completed during meeting



	4.
	Treasurer Report (AS)
	

	
	Opening balance: £19,973.45 (Aug 2021)
To date income: £7,995.53
Expenditure: £12,040.71
Balance: £15,928.27 (31st March 2022)
Money in just £2155

Paypal £652.82 (raffle)

Total Balance: £18,736.09

Restricted donation: £4216 playground markings – no invoice received yet
£14,520.09 available to spend
Aberdeenshire council fund received: £316.50 – needs to be agreed what to do with it. CC suggests this could go to EcoSchools?


	MF to send invoice to AS to make playground payment.

	6.
	Constitution confirmation and upload (CC)
	

	
	Constitution went out to parent. No feedback/comments received. Everyone agreed to accept

. 
	

	7.
	School Uniform (HW)
	

	
	Purchase price for uniform has gone up, so need to review prizing for uniforms. 
Sweatshirts and polos prices unchanged. Currently sold at £10 and £1.05 profit made on each. 

Cardigans – £11.99 – loss of £1.95 if continuing to charge £10

Fleece - £14.95 and sell for £15, so only £0.05 profit.

Fleece, new proposed price: £16

Cardigans, new proposed price: £13

Agreed to increase prices effective immediately.

DA will share deadline for orders at p1 induction meeting: 2 weeks before end of term (17-06-2022)


	HW placing uniform order

HW to speak to Jacqui to update form with new prices and upload onto appropriate platforms

	8.
	School Requests (MF)
	

	
	School has requested contribution for trip to Absafe, tickets and 2 buses for p7 pupils. Total: £495.58
Lots of activities planned for the last activities week that are not too costly. 

Prom held at golf club this year. MF requesting contribution to get pizza and cupcakes for p7 pupils for pyjama party on last afternoon of activities week. Approximately £130 for pizza and Deborah Dobson previously donated cupcakes (~50 cupcakes). Exact costs TBC.
Nursery to get critter keeper, two sessions (2x£70) – crash matts (£70) – trophies and cake (£50) and sports day medals (£11.99). Total: £271.99
Agreed on those requests and will be transferred once final costs are known.  

Agreed to use Aberdeenshire Council funding to cover Eco Schools request (see point 3) and remainder will go to nursery funding request.  
MF request for future to get additional agility trail markings that would include prompts for activities that may benefit all pupils and would be good for ASN pupils. MF has spoken to someone that could make this work on our playground – would cost approximately ~£700. Develop ideas further and could fundraise for this in the future. DA showed some examples of agility trails later on in the meeting. Suggested that kids could design their own in class.
CA asking if any subscriptions are due shortly. DA after Xmas for Nessy. SumDog and education city subscription cannot be renewed (to do with data protection) – on authority ‘naughty list’. These are well used so request will come through when needed and funded.


	HW to contact Deborah Dobson about providing cupcakes

	8.
	Pre-submitted suggestions (CC)
	

	
	CC P7 yearbooks being done this year? CA been in touch with p7 parents and they opted for smaller yearbook – autograph book. Small independent company used and has been very good. All in hand, sorted and done.
CC received request to start music lessons at school. MF piano and violin being offered by council in school. MF maybe need to better promote what is out there already and raise profile. MF getting info about pipe band. CC suggests to direct people to council webpage for music tuition. 


	MF to add info on example of music tuition in Friday update


	9.
	Open the floor – ideas and initiatives for 2022 (CC)
	

	
	LSV is spring fayre off the table? CC says this was put on back burner due to advice from Christine. 
MF sponsored walk always well supported. Easy to organise and lovely thing to do. School happy to take lead on this. This time parents could come along. 

CA can we do a small raffle to be able to give somebody something. 

LSV / CA can we provide something to people taking part in community clean up? ASDA has previously donated oranges. 

LSV - End of school disco. MF want to do things in safest way possible, ventilation not the best, so may be possible. Would need to ensure enough parent helpers with PVG. CC explains PVG can now be obtained per organisation, so will look into that. 

MF River Dee project is nice activity every class is doing towards the end of term. Sports day and picnic are coming up too. 


	CC to organise PVG for PSA

	10.
	AOB (CC)
	

	
	Update from Darren – he doesn’t have key, but everything passed on to Morag – CC will contact Morag. 
	CC will contact Morag about key

	
	
	

	
	
	


Date of next Meeting: tbc
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